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Spring symposium

The 11th OIBC Spring Symposium was held, jointly with St Edward’s School, in Oxford on 23 March 2011. The theme was Music and the brain. The speakers were Dr Lauren Stewart (Goldsmiths, University of London), Prof Tim Griffiths (Institute of Neuroscience, Newcastle University), Dr Michael Banissy (Institute of Cognitive Neuroscience, University College London) and Alex Tester (Head of Music, St Edward’s School, Oxford). A new format was adopted, with break-out sessions and discussion following each talk. The presentations were much appreciated by the 100 strong audience, comprising lay adults as well students and teachers.

Other educational programmes


Cafés des Sciences on 17 November 2011 was organised by Dr Kendall Williams with his usual flair and held at St Edward’s School, Oxford. Altogether six schools, as well as St Edward’s, have benefited from these events.


Further symposia – outside Oxford for the first time – were held at King Edward VI Grammar School, Chelmsford on 14 July 2011 and at Conisborough College, Catford (Lewisham) on 6 October 2011. The format was the same as that at the Oxford Spring symposium. The topic at each location was The Human Brain; speakers at Chelmsford were Prof Christopher Kennard (Oxford University), Dr Kathrin Cohen-Kadosh (Institute of Cognitive Science, University College London) and Prof John Stein (Oxford University), and at Catford Dr Holly Bridge, Dr Anna Hoerder-Suabedissen and Prof Heidi Johansen-Berg (all from Oxford University). Each school was host to several other schools, with some 100 participants (including teachers) at each event. The success of these symposia is apparent from the fact that each school has requested further symposia for 2012.
Summer school


OIBC organised a three-week summer school on Global Health in Oxford (18 July – 5 August) on behalf of students from the University of Southern California (USC) in Los Angeles. 
Anne McLaren Memorial Lecture


The 3rd OIBC Anne McLaren Memorial Lecture was delivered by Prof Dame Kay Davies on 1 December 2011, at Kellogg College, Oxford. Her title was Challenges of therapy for Duchenne muscular dystrophy. OIBC is indebted to her for a brilliant presentation, and to Prof Jonathan Michie (President of Kellogg College) for hosting a reception and dinner following the lecture.

Patrons 


We were much saddened by the death of Dr Baruch Blumberg in April 2011; he had been a Patron for nearly twenty years and will be much missed. OIBC has great pleasure in welcoming Prof Sir Harry Kroto (Nobel Laureate; currently at Florida State University at Tallahassee)  
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Trustees

Dr Jamshed Tata decided to retire during 2011. He has been a Trustee since 1994 – for several years as Chairman – and his wise counsel will be sorely missed. We are delighted to welcome to the Board Mr Richard Addis (journalist; Managing Director and Editor-in-Chief of The Day), Dr Peter Morris (physician; currently at Platinum Medical Centre, Wellington Hospital) and Dr Kendall Williams (Head of Science, St Edward’s School, Oxford; a long-time supporter of OIBC).
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Director


The Director is currently Chair of the Advisory Board of Cesagen – an ESRC funded team researching public attitudes to advances in genetics. He continues his work on the Editorial Board of several journals, including The Biologist, Outlook on Agriculture and Science in Parliament. 
President


The President visited UNIDO in Vienna (for talks on OIBC’s African project), UNESCO in Paris (to renew OIBC’s link with the organisation), USC in Los Angeles (to initiate collaborative links with their Global Health Institute), and several Ministries in Accra (to discuss siting OIBC’s African project in Ghana). He was Robert C Powell Distinguished Speaker at Sequoia High School, Redwood City, CA and gave other invited talks in Cleveland, OH (Twenty-First Century Club), Dutchess County, NY (American Friends of OIBC) and St Petersburg, Russia (St Petersburg Academic University).

American Friends of OIBC


The American Friends have pledged themselves to support OIBC’s educational programmes in Africa.

Supporters


OIBC is indebted to donors for continuing support during 2011; these include:

Doris Field Charitable Trust

PF Charitable Trust

St Edward’s School, Oxford

The Lady Foley Trust

Vision – Insights and New Horizons

Volunteers


OIBC is dependent on the help it receives from a number of people in the UK and USA who share our vision. If you would like to be involved, please contact Charles Pasternak at capasternak@oibc.org.uk
Friends


OIBC is a charity registered in the UK; American Friends of OIBC is a 501 (c) 3 not-for-profit corporation registered in Missouri, USA. Please help us to achieve our mission by a donation and becoming a Friend, or by giving your support in other ways. The minimum donation to receive the Newsletter and other information on an annual basis is £30/$50. Cheques should be made payable to OIBC and sent to Kasia Lewis, OIBC, Culham Innovation Centre, D5, Culham Science Centre, Abingdon OX14 3DB (UK) or made payable to Am Fr OIBC and sent to Jinny Gender, Am Fr OIBC, 225 Peeke Ave, St Louis, MO 63122-2727 (USA). For further information contact Kasia Lewis in the UK [tel: 01865 408311; fax: 01865 408312; email: klewis@oibc.org.uk] or Jinny Gender in the USA [tel: (314) 966-3439; fax: (314) 966-7789; email: jgender1@aol.com].


On behalf of the Patrons and Trustees of OIBC and of the American Friends of OIBC, we thank you for your past support and look forward to receiving it in the coming year. 
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